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The mothers in our community were bubbling with joyful anticipation as they 
prepared for the two day medical clinic to be held at the LSMI ministry base 
in Mezcales. They rolled up their sleeves and scrubbed down our facility, 
tables, and chairs, saying “the doctors are coming and we must clean up.” 
Then the big moment arrived. CompassioNet Impact rolled in with a busload 
of medical personnel from Denver, Colorado. The bus was full of doctors, 
nurses, a physician assistant, paramedics, a premed student, support staff 
and children’s ministry teams.

The team hit the ground and went into action. They dismantled Carol’s 
clothesline and divided the downstairs into a make shift clinic, hanging sheets 
for private screening areas. They were working in all directions, organizing 
medications, strapping on stethoscopes, pulling out blood pressure cuffs, 
and laying out prescription eye glasses. Carol briefed the team and let them 
know that we would be heading out later that day to the airport on our way to 
the United States, for a little health issue of our own. When I came down to 
greet them, one of the physicians took me aside to pray for my heart. I have a 
strong heart, but I have some blockage issues that I believe will be addressed 
before this newsletter gets to you.

It was wonderful to see the medical team serving the poor and needy, both 
through medicine and prayer. They cared for basic needs, treating sugar 
diabetes, high blood pressure, parasites, wound care, and intestinal issues. 
The clinic provided care for approximately 80 the first day and around 100 the 
second day. 
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As the last day came to an end, a mother 
came walking up. She had returned to 
give the doctors tamarind from her home, 
while another mother came back carrying 
watermelon. Someone else brought fresh 
mangos, as they expressed their love and 
gratitude to the team.

Thank God for this ministry through 
Medicine. We also thank God for the LSMI 
ministry base which is under construction. 
Your financial support toward the building 
of the base is making it possible to facilitate 
outreaches such as this.
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